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SUBJECT

A motion encouraging action on the reauthorization of a surface transportation act by the United States Congress.

SUMMARY

Proposed Motion 2010-0482 identifies a series of high-level objectives and encourages timely action by the United States Congress on the reauthorization of the expired surface transportation act.

COUNCIL PRIORITIES

Proposed Motion 2010-0482 is focused on jobs and mobility through partnership with the Federal Government, which is in support of Council Priorities: Local Jobs and Economic Development and Increasing Mobility for people, Goods and Services.

BACKGROUND

The Safe, Accountable, Flexible, Efficient Transportation Equity Act: A Legacy for Users ("SAFETEA-LU") was signed into law in 2005[footnoteRef:1] and appropriations were authorized for a 5-year period of 2005-2009.  This Act provided $244 billion to highways, highway safety, and public transportation, and represented our nation's largest investment in transportation.  These funds were distributed through a variety of mechanisms including direct grants, competitive processes, regional distributions, and formula funding. [1:  SAFETEA-LU's predecessor, the Transportation Equity Act for the 21st Century (TEA-21), expired in 2003.  ] 


ANALYSIS

Jobs and Economic Development
SAFETEA-LU infused significant funding into King County for transportation in areas such as bridge construction, road projects, multimodal congestion relief programs and transit operations.  As a surrogate for similar job creation capacity, the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 has invested more than $230 billion in the United States economy.  These funds are reported to have created or provided for almost seven hundred and fifty thousand jobs.  A surface transportation act reauthorization would likely bring tens of millions of dollars to King County, as have previous surface transportation acts, while preserving or creating new jobs.

Mobility for people, Goods and Services
National, regional and local transportation infrastructure is strained, whether viewed through the crumbling interstate highway system in need of re-paving and reconstruction, increased concentrations of people in urban areas, increased reliance on the public transportation systems, or the evolution of global commerce requiring updating and expansion of infrastructure.  

The quality of life of the County's citizenry is intricately linked to this region's mobility systems.  This linkage includes individual mobility, as well as the movement of the goods and services to support our regional economy.  Continued federal investment in these systems, through reauthorization of a surface transportation act would be supportive current and future mobility expectations.

While there is much work for the members of the United States Congress to do, investing time and resources toward reauthorization of a surface transportation act would be beneficial to the nation and all of the people and businesses of the United States.  At a local level, reauthorization would be beneficial to the people of King County regardless of their personal mobility choices.  As such approval of Proposed Motion 2010-0482 would be a reasonable business decision.

AMENDMENTS

None

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Ordinance 2010-0482
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